Environment Canada Statement:

Summary

In recent years, native people have demonstrated they are prepared to assert their interest in, as well as participate in, managing water resources.

For these reasons, water and water management are important issues in negotiations of land claims between the federal government and native groups.

One native land claim in the western Arctic has been negotiated; in this case, the federal government has explicitly recognized the native peoples' aboriginal interest in water but regards the water itself as part of the public domain.

Aboriginal and treaty water rights and participation in water management have also been raised by native people as important concerns in many areas of the country, in particular, Ontario, the Prairie Provinces and British Columbia.

